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Upcoming Meetings
& Events

• Friday, September 16
7:00 pm
General Meeting
SeptemberFest

• Wednesday, September 21
7:30 pm
Rm. 7
Board Meeting

• Friday, October 14
7:30 pm
General Meeting- Youth Night
Speaker: Granville G. V

• Wednesday, October 19
7:30 pm
Board Meeting

Cupertino Coin Club meets at 
St Joseph of Cupertino Catholic 
Church in the Community 
Center. The church is located 
at 10110 North DeAnza Blvd. 
in Cupertino. Meetings feature 
an auction, show & tell, speaker 
or presentation, and a drawing. 
Refreshments are served. 

Guests & youth are welcome!!

 

SEPTEMBER MEETING 
POSTPONED!

     Due to another event at the church, our regularly scheduled 
second Friday of the month meeting has been moved to the third 
Friday. Please note our September meeting will be on Friday, 
September 16. The meeting will start early at 7 pm because it’s 
SeptemberFest where we celebrate all things September with 
Togo’s sandwiches. To enhance our celebration, please feel free to 
bring a side, chips, fruit, or whatever strikes your fancy. Just don’t 
bring it on the second Friday!
     We are going to try something new to make sure everyone who 
brings something gets acknowledged in the newsletter properly. 
There will be a sign-in sheet near the food table so if you bring 
something to the meeting, just jot your name down to be included 
in the thank you list.

December Meeting’s Postponed Also
     This doesn’t quite have the urgency as our September meeting 
postponement but please still take note that our December 
meeting will also be postponed to the third Friday of the month 
because of another event at the church. Our December meeting 
will be on Friday, December 16 where we will have our Holiday 
Party and King Lyle’s Birthday Bash.

Our Banquet is October 23
     Our 32nd Annual Banquet is Sunday, October 23 at the Blue 
Pheasant Restaurant in Cupertino. Social hour is at 5 and dinner 
is at 6 pm. Entree choices are: Pasta Primavera, Silician Chicken, 
Broiled Salmon, and Prime Rib. All dinners include salad, potato 
or rice, vegetables, bread, and dessert. All meals are $28 for 
members and one guest. Reservations are due by October 14. 
Please include a check with your reservation form and mail to the 
P.O. Box on the form or give to Banquet Chair Gary at the next 

meeting. The reservation form is included with this newsletter.



Prices from
September 5, 2016

Gold: $1323.3/troy ounce
Silver: $19.54/troy ounce
Platinum: $1070.00/troy ounce
Palladium: $676.00/troy ounce
Copper: $2.0863/pound
Australian dollar=US$0.7591
Canadian dollar=US$0.7732
British pound=US$1.3309
Euro=US$1.1149
Swiss franc=US$1.0202
100 Japanese yen=US$0.97
10 Mexican pesos=US$0.538

Upcoming Mint 
Releases!

• September 8- Standing Liberty 
2016 Centennial Gold Coin
• September 16- American Eagle 
2016 One Ounce Silver Proof 
Coin
• October 3- Theodore Roosevelt 
National Park 2016 Quarter 
3-Coin Set
• October 6- Theodore Roosevelt 
National Park 2016 Uncirculated 
Five Ounce Silver Quarter
• October 11- 2016 Coin & 
Chronicles Set- Ronald Reagan

Dates are subject to change

Volunteers for the CoinExpo Santa Clara
     Our drawing co-chairs Al Lo and Fred D would like to send a 
big thank you to those who were able to help sell drawing tickets at 
the CoinExpo Santa Clara on August 26-28. Thank you to: Martha 
D, Briita E, Don E, Granville G, Griffin G, Bill H,Ron K, Emile M, 
Joe M, Rita M, Keith S, Howard W, and Harold W.

Our Show is February 26, 2017!

     Our show has been set for February 26, 2017 at Napradek Hall 
in San Jose. More information will appear in future newsletters 
but mark your calendars now. We will need many volunteers to 
make sure our show is a success so if you are interested in helping 
please see Show Chair Al Lo.

Dues were Due April 1!
     Dues are now due for 2016! Now that the new year is here, dues 
for 2016 are past due. Remember our dues help pay for fun events 
like the Annual Banquet and July’s Hot Dog & Polish Night so it’s 
important to stay current. Dues are only $5 for adults and $1 for 
youth. To pay your dues, please see Membership Chair Al Lo.

Happy Birthday!
     Happy birthday cheers go to our September birthday members. 
Happy Birthday Shannon B., Fred D., Robert H., Donald H., Tom 
K., Drake L., Alexa R., Bill Sh., and Dan Sh.!!!!

Guess the Coin!

     Can you guess what coins these small sections come from? 
Answers some where else in the newsletter.
a)			   b)		      	     c)
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Recap of the August 12, 2016 General Meeting
by: Lyle Okamoto

• Club President Greg J. and 
Mr. Michael S. Turrini set up 
tables and chairs as our meeting 
room was in disarray when 
they arrived.  Greg had to leave 
shortly thereafter since his wife 
Lisa was in the hospital.
• Club Vice President Emile 
M. called our meeting to order 
at 7:37 p.m.  Emile welcomed 
everyone to our August 
meeting.  There were 26 people 
in attendance, including four 
youths.
• Greg J. brought sodas and 
apple juice.  Martha and Fred D. 
brought pudding cakes, cookies, 
donuts, brownie bites, and ice.  
Keith S. brought our two club 
display cases.
• Ed S. conducted our club 
auction, and Granville G. V, 
Griffin G., and Matthew M. 
were our youth runners.

• Matthew W. drew our winning 
Buyer’s Prize ticket.
Buyer’s Prize:  Martha D. (1794 
Flowing Hair 0.999 fine 1-oz. 
copper medal)

• Vice President Emile M. 
asked if we had any guests or 
long-time members who had 
returned.  There were none.
• Announcements followed.  
Fred D. announced Scott G.’s 
CoinExpo on Friday through 
Sunday, August 26-28, 2016, 
at the Santa Clara Convention 

Center, 5001 Great America 
Parkway, Santa Clara.  Fred 
had club drawing tickets 
available for 6 tickets/$5 or 13 
tickets/$10.  Volunteers were 
needed to help at our club table.
     Ron Ik. announced the 
Liberty Numismatic Society 
Second Annual Bourse Night on 
Wednesday, August 17, 2016.
     Mr. Michael S. Turrini 
announced the NCNA 3rd 
Annual California Educational 
Seminar on Saturday, September 
17, 2016, at the Vallejo Naval 
and Historical Museum, 734 
Marin Street, Vallejo.  Mr. 
Turrini also had a listing of 
upcoming coin shows.
     Harold W. noted that in the 
August 22, 2016, issue of Coin 
World, the guest commentary 
was written by CCC member 
Burns Se.
     Lyle Okamoto announced 
the upcoming coin shows, 
including CoinExpo; Long 
Beach Expo, Thursday through 
Saturday, September 8-10, 2016; 
NCNA 3rd Annual California 
Educational Seminar; and 
Livermore Valley Coin Club 6th 
Annual Fall Coin Show, Sunday, 
September 18, 2016, Elks Lodge, 
940 Larkspur Drive, Livermore.
• Vice President Emile M. 
presented Mr. Michael S. 
Turrini with a Speaker’s Award 
for his July 8, 2016, talk titled, 
“A Black Box and Two Coins.”

• Matthew M. drew our winning 
Attendance Prize ticket.
Attendance Prize:  Allison P. 
(Franklin Mint History of the 
United States medals)

• We wished Happy Birthday to 
our August birthday members.  
Allison Paker, Keith S., Mike 
W., and Granville G. IV were in 
attendance.

• Mr. Michael S. Turrini picked 
4 (of 4).
Birthday Prize:  Mike W. (2016 
Year of the Monkey 0.999 fine 
1-oz. copper medal)
  
• Harold W. introduced Show 
and Tell.  There were eleven 
presenters, including:

a) Mr. Michael S. Turrini- 
Hudson’s Bay
b) Keith S.- lot of ancient and 
medieval coins
c) Ed S.- Edward I silver penny
d) Harold W.- Series 1928 red 
seal $1 Legal Tender Note
e) Robert H.- found silver dime
f) Lyle Okamoto- 1834 Capped 
Bust half, small date, small 
letters
g) Granville G. V- U.S. silver 
dollars, 3 Morgan and 3 Peace
h) Matthew M.- 1922 Weak-D 
and 1919 Wheat cents
i) Griffin G.- Crater Lake coin
j) Gary- Series 1896 $1 
Educational Note
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Board Meeting Minutes from August 17, 2016
by: Allison!

k) Matthew W.- Canada $10 
polymer note
• For their participation in 
Show and Tell, youth members 
Granville G. V received a Series 
1953B $2 United States Note, 
Matthew M. received a 1964-
D Roosevelt dime, Griffin G. 
received a Series 1957B $1 Silver 
Certificate, and Matthew W. 
received a 1962-D Roosevelt 
dime.
• Fred D. drew our winning 
Show and Tell Prize ticket.
Show and Tell Prize:  Keith S. 
(1804 Capped Bust/Heraldic 
Eagle 0.999 fine 1-oz. copper 
medal)
• Our Beauty and the Beast 
Contest was introduced.  There 
were three Beauty entries and 
four Beast entries.  After the 
votes on slips of paper were 

tallied, the winners were 
announced.

• Beauty Winner:  Martha D. 
(NGC 1906 pattern double 
eagle, “Smithsonian Collection”)
• Beast Winner:  Robert H. (clad 
quarter?)

• A break was called.  During 
the break, Martha D. sold 
drawing tickets on behalf of our 
club.  Four youths participated 
in our Youth Drawing.

• Old Business:  none
• New Business:  none (We did 
not need to re-arrange the tables 
and chairs this month.)

• Drawing Time.  Robert H. 
drew our first two winning 
tickets.  The first ticket drawn 

was buried beneath the Grand 
Prize.
1.  Martha D.
2.  Tom K.
3.  Mike W.
4.  Tom K.
5.  Tom K.
6.  Tom K.
7.  Mr. Michael S. Turrini
Grand Prize:  Mike W. (2014 
silver Eagle, FIRST STRIKE, 
PCGS MS-70)

• Our meeting adjourned at 9:18 
p.m.

• Answers to Guess the Coin:
a) Theodore Roosevelt National 
Park Quarter
b) Lyndon Johnson Dollar
c) 100th Anniversary of the 
National Park Serivce 2016 
Proof Clad Half Dollar

Vice President:  Emile M.
Junior President:  Granville G.
Corr. Sec.: Al Lo
Treasurer: Gary
Historian:  Harold W.
Board Member (4):  Fred D., 
Suzy T., Steve Kooij, and Allison 
Paker

• Club Vice President Emile 
M. called our board meeting 
to order at 7:41 p.m.  Emile 
welcomed everyone to our 
August board meeting.  There 
were nine board members and 
one guest present (Granville’s 

Mom).

• Corresponding Secretary Al 
Lo received the usual mail & 
show announcements in the 
post office box.

• Treasurer Gary submitted the 
Treasurer’s Report.  Show Chair 
Al Lo inquired if Napradek 
deposit was included in this 
report. Gary said it was in 
June’s report. Fred asked about 
the difference between silver 
purchase and medals cost. Gary 
answered. Our new medals 

company is BEX Engraving

• Historian Harold W. reported 
he has the #1 ticket from the 
upcoming CoinExpo Santa 
Clara.

• Curator Gary reported 
nothing new.

• Program Chair Emile M. 
reported Martha D. won the 
Beauty contest and Robert H. 
won the Beast contest at the 
August meeting. September’s 
meeting will be Togo’s Night. 



Al Lo reported the September 
meeting needs to be moved to 
September 16. The December 
meeting needs to be moved 
to December 16. Emile said 
October will be Youth Night 
with Granville leading & 
presenting.

• Membership Chair Al Lo 
had a membership card for 
Granville. He also had an 
application for membership 
from Matthew Malvini. Al 
moved to accept Matthew and 
Harold seconded with Board 
approval.

• Coin Press Editor Allison 
Paker will do an email blast 
about September’s meeting 
change. The newsletter will go 
out at the usual time. Al Lo 
suggested noting that guests 
were welcome in the opening 
sidebar of the newsletter. The 
printing of minutes in the 
newsletter was discussed. It was 

suggested to put out a sign-up 
sheet for people who bring food 
to the food meetings for proper 
acknowledgement.

• Webmaster Steve Kooij 
reported that our club’s website 
had 5191 hits. The website needs 
to be updated with the correct 
date of the September meeting. 
Our show needs to be added.
Suzy reported we have 15 likes 
on our Facebook page. She has 
posted coin shows and reports 
there’s a way to advertise at $5 a 
day.

• Youth Chair Gary reports we 
had four youth at the August 
meeting.

• Picnic has been removed from 
the agenda. RIP Picnic.

• Banquet Chair Gary reports 
our banquet will be October 
23rd. The reservation form 
should go out next month. The 

menu is basically the same.

• Medals Chair Gary says 
medals are in and he is happy 
with the new engraving 
company. 165 each of each type 
of bronze, 70 silver, and 65 
copper were ordered.

• Old Business:  none
• New Business:  Fred motioned 
to give Scott G. a CCC shirt for 
his past & present support of 
our club. Gary seconded with 
Board approval.

• Show Business:  Fred D. 
reports that the CoinExpo 
Santa Clara is on August 26-
28. On that Friday, the Niners 
are playing which will greatly 
impact traffic and people’s 
ability to come to the show 
which may hurt our drawing 
sales and dealers’ sales at the 
show. 
• This is when I had to leave at 
8:30 pm.
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UPCOMING COIN SHOWS!
SEPTEMBER

• Northern California 
Numismatic Assn’s 3rd Annual 
California Numismatic Seminar
Saturday, September 17
Registration begins at 9 am
Vallejo Naval and Historical 
Museum
734 Marin at Capital, Vallejo
Theme: The Future of Our Hobby 
(and The Future of Hobbies)
Free- for the seminar & museum

Door prizes!

• Livermore Valley Coin Club’s 
6th Annual Fall Coin Show
Sunday, September 18  10-4
Elk’s Lodge
940 Larkspur Dr., Livermore
Bring coupon for free admission
Free wooden nickels
Free appraisals
Hourly Drawings

OCTOBER
• Contra Costa Coin & 
Collectibles Show
Friday, October 7  1-6
Saturday, October 8 10-6
Sunday, October 9 10-4
Elk’s Lodge
1475 Creekside Dr., Walnut Creek
$3 admission for all days
$1 off with yellow flyer
Free drawings! Prizes!




